PTO Meeting

9/11/2023

Call to order: Amanda Winters 6:37

• Introduction of officers Note from Celia read.

Principal Report: Mr. Maness

- Student count 775 (2022-2023) increased to 822 (2023-2024) (5th largest school in the district; third largest campus.)
- Administration Breakdown
 - O Mr. Maness focus on 4th&5th.
 - Mrs.Futrelle focus on 2nd &3rd.
 - Or. Ramere focus on k-1st.
 - Senor Leon (Dean of Students) attendance and prevention plans.
- We now have three people monitoring the lunch room. Six classes are in the cafeteria at a time.
- Car Lines: Caswell finishes at 2:23 Cherry park finishes at 2:33. You are able to change your pickup location with a written note to the teacher should you choose.
- DOT was onsite 9/8/23 reviewing traffic flow for morning drop off.
- Currently in the process of reviewing data and test results from last year.
 - MAPS testing 20th-21st (1ST, 2ND, 4TH, and 5th) 18th-19th (3rd) (Reading and math baseline).

Financial Report: Michelle Dawkins

Review budget and addressed questions and concerns. Proposed budget passed unanimously.

Bobcat Dash: Elizabeth Williams

10/27

• Signup Genius will be sent out in October for Volunteers.

- If you know of a business that may want to donate a prize, please let PTO and Elizabeth know.
- Cherry Park pay pal account needs to be created for Electronic donations.
- Incentive for kids to make pledges trophy, pizza party. Meeting with students 10/6 to go over prize levels.
- November 3rd all pledge money is due.
- Bobcat celebration ceremony in November.
- Last week for parents to sign up for t-shirts.

Teacher Appreciation: Amanda Winters

- Friday 9/15,
- 10/31 sign up genius will go out beginning of October.
- If you are planning to volunteer make sure that you have your background check completed.

Birthday Book Club: Jennifer Rollins

• 9/27 (will send out sign up genius shortly).

Old business/New business

- All documentation for PTO will be on Cherry park website.
- Community Events for parents to get together.

Next meeting 10/9

Notes recorded by: Emmanuel Daniel, PTO Vice President